## By JUANITA ABEL

The heating system in the junior-senior high school, science textbooks and new lighting for elementary school classrooms were among the topics discussed at last night's Dover board of education meeting.

Following an in-depth study of the 35year-old heating system by consulting engineers, the board voted last night to follow the advise of Mayfield and Associates Inc. to replace the boilers.

George Aebersold, clerk-treasurer, was authorized to advertise for bids which will be opened at noon June 8.

Miss Donna Moore, reading con sultant, explained a study made prior to the selection of science textbooks to be used in the elementary schools. Textbooks from 17 firms were studied by a

committee comprising eight teachers,

principals and administrators. Miss Moore showed board members the textbooks, program objectives,

teachers' guides and audio-visual aids Central Catholic High Sept. 9 and 30 and included in the selected material and explained its value to the students.

The books will cost \$14,163 or \$8 per pupil and will replace seven-year-old books which have become outmoded. The cost will be paid from funds previously budgeted by the board for such necessary purchases.

SUPT. BILL KINNEER reported on the improvement resulting from the installation of new lighting in two rooms at South School, and the board approved additional lighting for three more rooms at South and five at East School. Future plans call for changes to be made in all classrooms to bring the lighting to the level required for study. . Kinneer explained briefly the "search for consensus" program being planned

and urged everyone to attend a meeting May 23 at 8 p.m. when the program will be presented to the public.

Members approved Kinneer's recommendation to rent Crater Stadium to

Nov. 1 for games with East Canton, Ridgewood and Tuscarawas Valley.

Approval also was given to Kinneer's recommendation to grant use of the high school gymnasium to the Fraternal Or-

der of Police for a basketball game between that organization and TV's Hoolihan and Big Chuck basketball team. It will take place Nov. 20 at 8:30 p.m.

Kinneer pointed out that none of the four 'dates' conflicts with the school's schedule of events. It was voted to permit HARCATUS,

the Harrison, Carroll and Tuscarawas County anti-poverty organization to use Park Elementary School June 26 to Aug. 18 for a Head Start program: Announcement was made and approv-

al given for the Dover summer school program June 15-July 28. Details of the classes to be taught will be announced as soon as the agenda is completed.

IN OTHER ACTION the board

-APPROVED the employment of Ruthann Fuhrer of Strasburg for the 1972-73 term.

-ACCEPTED the resignation of Miss -Catherine Futhey, who is retiring.

-GRANTED leaves of absence to Judith Eschbacher and Susan Willard.

-APPROVED a supplemental contract for Mrs. Edna Cattabiani for oneweek extended service in the program

for educable mentally retarded. -APPROVED 263 seniors for graduation pending successful completion of all requirements prescribed by the Dover board and the state department of education.

-APPROVED attendance at professional meetings for a number of teachers, students; administrators and other employes.

The meeting was recessed subject to recall by the president, Garl Pissocra, who was absent last night. Dale Swinderman, vice president, conducted the session.